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Following extensive community consultation in Term 3 2022, it was determined that Georges River 
College, Penshurst Girls and Hurstville Boys Campuses would each become co-educational 
campuses from 2025.  

We’d like to give you an update on the transition of the college as we become a fully co-educational 
setting from this year. 

Project overview and progress update. 
We have delivered the following enhancements:   

Penshurst Campus 

• An upgrade of the play area to provide additional facilities for students was finished in 
October 2024.  

• Conversion and refurbishment of the existing girls’ toilets in Block B to create separate girls’ 
and boys’ toilets was delivered in October 2024. 

• The installation of a new accessible bathroom and change room facilities in Block C was 
finished during the Summer School Holidays, in time for students to use from Day 1 Term 1 
2025. 

 
Hurstville Campus 
• Conversion and refurbishment of the existing boys’ toilets in Block II to create separate girls’ 

and boys’ toilets was finished in late 2024. 
• Installation of new change rooms and toilets in Block D were delivered during the Summer 

School Holidays, in time for students to use from Day 1 Term 1 2025. 
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New futsal court for Penshurst Campus 
Separate to the work to transition the campuses to co-educational facilities, we have been working 
with Georges River College to deliver a new futsal court near the Penshurst Campus car park.  

The new court was expected to be finished in time for students to enjoy from Day 1 Term 2025, 
however poor site conditions have delayed this.  

Work on the new futsal court is continuing and is expected to be finished before the end of Term 1. 
There is no expected disturbance to student learning, however some parking spaces will be 
temporarily unavailable. We apologise for any inconvenience caused. 

The area will be temporarily closed to the public until the project is completed. Work hours are 
Monday to Friday between 7 am and 6 pm, and Saturdays between 8 am and 1 pm. 

Thank you for your patience while we deliver this important project for the school community. 

Works at other Georges River College campuses 
The following works were recently delivered at the Peakhurst and Oatley campuses of Georges 
River College: 

Peakhurst Campus 

Construction of new change facilities in Block B were carried out during the recent Summer School 
Holidays. We also refurbished the existing girls’ and boys’ toilets in time for students to use from 
Day 1 Term 1 2025. 

Oatley Senior Campus 

In late 2024 we refurbished an existing classroom in Block X. This included new carpet, operable 
wall, storage, lighting and reconfiguration of electrical and data points. 

More information 
All works at Georges River College campuses are now finished and we are happy to offer co-
educational opportunities for families in the St George region. 

Thank you for your patience during these important works. 

If you have any questions about this or other School Infrastructure projects, you can contact us 
during business hours on the contact details below. 
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